
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
August 15, 1928 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were Councilmen Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, 
Hall, Ellison, Moslander. City Manager Thompson, City Clerk Niles 
were present. City Attorney Hinman was absent. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held August 1st were read and 
approved. 
 
Prop. Ord. Conc. coal & coke 
 

A proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE FOR THE LICENSE AND 
REGULATION OF THE SALE OR DELIVERY OF COAL AND COKE WITHIN THE 
LIMITS OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, was presented and read. It 
was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman 
Meders that the proposed ordinance be laid on the table. Motion 
carried. 
 
The Proof of Publication of the Ordinance entitled "AND ORDINANCE 
VACATING CERTAIN STREETS AND ALLEYS IN SLOCOMB'S ADDITION TO THE 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION WAS presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Meders and seconded by Councilman Penberthy that the Proof of 
Publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
The proposed ordinance was then read, and upon motion of 

Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Penberthy and duly 
carried was called up for final passage. 
 
Ord. No. 436 
 
Councilman Bear thereupon moved, seconded by Councilman Ellison 
that the ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE VACATING CERTAIN 
STREETS AND ALLEYS IN SLOCOMB'S ADDITION TO THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION be passed and adopted, numbered 436, and published. Upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, 
Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. All 
the Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the motion 
carried. 
 

Several other items were brought up and discussed but no definite 
action taken on anything. 
 
On motion of Councilman Bear, seconded by Councilman Meders, the 
meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


